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[IN CONFIDENCE RELEASE EXTERNAL] 

18 May 2023 

Dear 

Thank you for your request made under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA), received 
on 21 April 2023. You requested the following: 

For those that receive an employer contribution to their KiwiSaver account, the total 
number of KiwiSaver members by income band and KiwiSaver contribution rate (i.e 
3%, 4%, 6%, 8%, 10% and none) for the year ended 31 March 2021.   

The attached table is limited to those members who received an employer contribution 
during the 2021 tax year. The member population is as at 31 March 2021. The contribution 
rate reflects the rate contributed through PAYE at the end of the 31 March 2021 tax year. 

The income groupings are based on the total income for the 2021 tax year. The total 
income includes Portfolio Investment Entity (PIE) income. PIE income from KiwiSaver may 
be the only income for some members. These members have been treated like any other 
members and are grouped into the appropriate income group.  

The “<=$10,000” income group also includes some people who reported income loss for 
the year. 

Please note that where a KiwiSaver member also belongs to an employer-based 
superannuation scheme and their employer is making contributions to that scheme, it is 
unlikely they will also make contributions to the member’s KiwiSaver account. It is also 
the case that where a member is over 65, their employer is not required to make 
compulsory employer contributions to their KiwiSaver account.  

Publishing of OIA response 

Please note that Inland Revenue regularly publishes responses to requests that may be of 
interest to the wider public on its website. We consider this response is of public interest 
so will publish this response in due course. Your personal details or any information that 
would identify you will be removed prior to it being published. 

Yours sincerely 

Estelle Le Lievre  
Domain Lead, Performance and Reporting 

 

 

 






